
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (SCOTLAND) ACT 1997 
 
THE CITY OF EDINBURGH COUNCIL (60 MORRISON STREET, EDINBURGH) 
(STOPPING UP) ORDER 202_ – PO/23/06 
The City of Edinburgh Council proposes to make an Order under the Town and Country 
Planning (Scotland) Act 1997, to stop up the lengths of road described in the Schedule 
hereto, in order to enable development to be carried out in accordance with planning 
permission granted under said Act. A copy of the Order, public notice, accompanying 
plan showing the roads to be stopped up, together with a statement of reasons and our 
privacy notice can be viewed free of charge, between 09:30 to 15:30, Mon-Fri, from 
14/07/23 to 11/08/23 at Waverley Court reception or online at 
www.edinburgh.gov.uk/trafficorders or www.tellmescotland.gov.uk. Any person may, 
within 28 days from 14/07/23 make representations or object to the making of the Order 
by notice, in writing, or e-mail to TRO.Consultations@edinburgh.gov.uk quoting 
reference PO/23/06 to Traffic Orders, Waverley Court, 4 East Market Street, Edinburgh 
EH8 8BG. Representations and objections should state the name and address of the 
objector, the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they are made. 
After the 28 day period the Order will be confirmed as an unopposed Order by the 
Council or submitted to the Scottish Ministers for consideration as an opposed Order. 
SCHEDULE LENGTHS OF ROAD TO BE STOPPED UP: Morrison St all that part of the 
road on the north side of Morrison Street from a point 4.863 metres or thereby west of 
the intersection of the extended west kerbline of Semple Street and the north kerbline of 
Morrison Street, westwards; a) for a distance of 6.993 metres or thereby and which has 
a width that varies from 0 metres or thereby to 2.84 metres or thereby, and then b) for a 
distance of 9.309 metres or thereby and which has a width that varies from 2.84 metres 
or thereby to 1.258 metres or thereby. 
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